At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 21st day of December, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        
        George A. Woolsey, Councilman 




        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

        

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    


Absent:
        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




        Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Frank Galli led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On #  13.      JUSTICE COURT: Court Clerk Position
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Amending Schedule of Fees for the Consolidated Water District
Supervisor Booth asked Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Smith if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.


Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Smith said notice of the public hearing for the Local Law Amending Schedule of Fees for the Consolidated Water District has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since December 9, 2009, it was advertised in the Sentinel on December 11, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on December 16 2009.

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing for the Local Law Amending Schedule of Fees for the Consolidated Water District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said this public hearing is to establish a Local Law for the Schedule of Fees for the Consolidated Water District. The following changes have been made for the year 2010:


Usage Per Quarter                            Rate

First    7,500 gallons                           $8.00 (minimum charge per quarter)


Next  10,000 gallons                             1.70 per 1,000 gallons


Next  82,500 gallons                             2.85 per 1,000 gallons


Over 100,000 gallons                            3.15 per 1,000 gallons


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Water One and Water Two rates were changed as part of the Special District and increased 5%.
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Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any questions of comments. There were none. He then asked if anyone from the public had any questions. There were none. 


MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No.13 of 2009 – Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law: Storm Water Management Regulations

It was not yet 7:15 p.m. so the Board moved on to item number 10 on the agenda. This item was discussed after item # 13 on the agenda.
10.
ANIMAL CONTROL: T 92 Account Withdrawal
 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the withdrawal of $630.00 from the T-92 account to pay two invoices to the M.D.W. Feline Rescue, located at 1323 Union Avenue, Newburgh, New York. The first invoice is in the amount of $380.00 and the second is in the amount of $250.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Chadwick Lake Park Event Application and Fees

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, presented the Board with a draft of the Town of Newburgh – Chadwick Lake Park Event Application. The application is focused on the major events that are held at the park. The application addresses permit conditions, Chadwick Lake Park Rules and Regulation, Town of Newburgh – Chadwick Lake Park Event Planning, Town of Newburgh Policy for Events at Chadwick Lake Park Event Applications and fees and Town of Newburgh Policy for Events at Chadwick Lake Park Event Applications and Fees.

Mark Taylor said the Board reserved a certain number of parking spaces for when these events are held for those who have been issued park permits. He said the form and policy do provide for the charge for traffic control policing. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town Board Establishing Event Policies and Fees for Chadwick Lake Park pursuant to Section 133-14 of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
ENGINEERING:

A.     Water/Sewer/Highway Interfund Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the water & sewer budget transfers request dated December 16, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:


From:            Water District Interfund Transfer


To:                 Hydrant Painting Capital Project


Amount:        $30,000.00


From:            Water District Interfund Transfer


To:                Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP Capital Project


Amount:        $35,000.00


From:            Water District Interfund Transfer


To:                 CLFP – Manganese Treatment Capital Project


Amount:        $405,000.00


From              Gidney Sewer District Interfund Transfer


To:                 Gidney Sewer Rehab. Capital Project


Amount:         $300,000.00


From:             Wintergreen S. D. Interfund Transfer


To:                 Wintergreen Sewer Rehab. Capital Project


Amount:         $20,000.00


From:              Highway Interfund Transfer


To:                  Grand Avenue N. Culvert Rehab. Capital Project


Amount:          $20,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne’s memo stated: “Use of these funds for the various capital projects will reduce the Town’s need to use BAN’s or bonds to pay for these projects.”

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.      Zazon Subdivision: Approval of Performance Security
Mr. Osborne said the Zazon Subdivision consists of 17 lots that are located off of Fostertown Road. This cost estimates are for the proposed Town road, storm water facilities and water main extension.
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated December 21, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the cost estimates for the proposed Town road, storm water facilities and water main extension for the Zazon Subdivision. The total estimated construction cost for this work is $425,750.00. The required inspection fee is $7,030.00. The required escrow deposit for erosion and sediment control inspections is $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     DECEMBER 21, 2009     PAGE 4

13.
(Add On) JUSTICE COURT: Court Clerk Position

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated December 21, 2009, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to authorize Town Justice Richard Clarino to hire Patricia Moore as a full time Criminal Clerk for Justice Court. The hourly rate will be $12.00 per hour with a proposed hire date of December 31, 2009. The funds for this position are in the current budget in account number 1110-100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Town Clerk Zarutskie arrived at 7:18 p.m.

7.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law: Storm Water Management Regulations
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of the public hearing for the Local Law for Storm Water Management Regulations has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since December 10, 2009, it was advertised in the Sentinel on December 15, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on December 16, 2009.
MOTION was made at 7:19 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing for the Local Law for Storm Water Management Regulations. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mr. Osborne said the Storm Water Management Regulations for the Town of Newburgh have been revised to comply with the New York State DEC requirements. The Town engaged McGoey, Hauser and Edsall as their drainage consultants to review the regulations against the existing regulations. After their review they will make regulations. 

Mr. Pat Hines, from McGoey, Hauser and Edsall, came forward. He said the Town of Newburgh has been regulated by the DEC since 2003. The Town is a MS4 community. In 2008 the DEC made new regulations and is requiring the Town to update its storm water management regulations. The Town was proactive early on and this will be the second update the Town has done based on the 2006 ordinance that the DEC promulgated. The DEC will have new regulation in 2010. Once the Town adopts the regulation the Town’s Attorney will have to certify them. The Town is also amending the Town’s subdivision ordinance and part of thier Zoning Code to be consistent to the new ordinance. 
Supervisor Booth asked if the Town Board had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any questions. There were none. Supervisor Booth thanked Mr. Hines for coming.

MOTION was made at 7:21 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
RESOLUTION of SEQRA Designation and Determination
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Determination: Adoptions of Proposed Local Laws Amending Chapter 157 Entitled “Stormwater Management” Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Lane” and Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” for Stormwater Management of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION of the Local Law for Storm Water Management Regulations

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 14 of 2009 – Amending Chapter 157 Entitled “Stormwater Management” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said this is the last Town Board meeting for Councilman Benedict. Mr. Booth thanked Mr. Benedict for his eight years of service to the Town of Newburgh as Councilman and Deputy Supervisor. The Town Board would like to express their appreciation for Councilman Benedict’s diligence and hard work. His presence will truly be missed. The Board looks forward to working with the new Councilman, Ernest Bello. 

Councilman Benedict thanked the Town Board and the members of the staff of the Town of Newburgh. He is looking forward to starting a new chapter in his life and joining the public portion of the meetings. The Town of Newburgh is a growing Town with many changes and he appreciates everyone diligence. He thanked James Osborne, Mark Taylor, Andrew Zarutskie and Debbie Smith for all of their hard work. Councilman Benedict wished everyone a Happy Holiday. 


Supervisor Booth said William Puchalski, the Town Water Distribution Supervisor, will retire on December 23, 2009. Mr. Puchalski worked for the Town for 37 years. His friendliness and experience will be missed as will his true professionalism.

Supervisor Booth wished everyone a happy and safe holiday. 


Councilman Woolsey wished everyone a happy holiday. He also gave thanks for our troops. He asked everyone to stand and sing God Bless America in honor of our troops. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie apologized for arriving late, which he points out is without precedence. He was caught in a traffic backup on Interstate 84 caused by an overturned truck.


Councilman Piaquadio and Councilwoman Greene wished everyone a very happy holiday, as did Town Clerk Zarutskie. 

15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS  

 
Rev. Hendericks, Ashwood Terrace, said he appreciates having the minutes in a timely fashion and the Town Board voting not to have a zoning change in his area for the storage sheds. He gave the Town Board petitions from the residents in that area. Mr. Hendericks asked for clarification of an Audit Meeting and a Town 
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Board Meeting. He also questioned if the votes taken at those meeting were of equal value.


Supervisor Booth said the Audit Meetings are for paying the Town’s bills and the Workshop portion of the meeting is for discussion and presentations and new projects. 

Councilman Piaquadio said any motion or action taken at the Town Board Meetings and the Audit / Workshop meetings are of equal value. 


Ellenjane Goneya, Colden Park, gave a clarification on the process and procedures on the Work Sessions and voting. She said for a vote to be binding the Town Board must vote in public and is it always ascertained that the public will be present at a work session. 

Mark Taylor said the open meeting law provides for certain exceptions were the Board may go into Executive Session, conduct a discussion and they may vote in Executive Session on current matters. If the matter concerns public funds the vote must be done in public session. Any meeting were the public is allowed to attend is considered a public meeting. 


Ms. Goneya said it is the public’s duty to make everyone aware the importance of attending Town meetings. She also congratulated Councilman Benedict on moving forward in his career. She said he is a fine ethical young man and encouraged him to pursue the educational field. 


Mr. Zarutskie pointed out that the public is always welcome to attend Audit/Workshop Meetings and that this has always been this Town Board’s policy.

Elaine Hopper, Lakeside Road, said a sign was put up at the intersection of Roosevelt Avenue and Lakeside Road stating it is not a thoroughfare. She asked to have the same sign put up at the intersection of Washington Avenue and Roosevelt Avenue. She also asked if she was allowed to put a private road sign up and Knox Avenue does not have a street sign. There is a shed at the entrance of Knox Avenue located on the Washington Avenue end.

Councilman Woolsey said he will talk to the Highway Superintendent about putting a sign on the Washington Avenue entrance. He said if she wants to put a private road sign up she will also have to take the liability for the road.  


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked how he would submit input for the appointments that will be approved at the Reorganization Meeting. He asked what the Town spends on consultant fees per year. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board members make the decision of the people they want to appointment. He said the consultant fees are included in the Capital Project Line.  


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He wished everyone a happy and safe holiday. He also wished Councilman Benedict the best. 
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16.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:57 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
